

Sebastian River High School
SAC – School Advisory Council Meeting Minutes (3/28/16)

Meeting was called to order by Mr. Valencia at 3:35pm.

Members in attendance:

Tim Cobb	Alan Kayser	Ron Rompot
Joanne Holmes	Jessica Keaton	Carol Scaramuzzi
Michele Holmes	Maureen Nicolace	Mori Serpa
Jordan Jackson	Todd Racine	Enrique Valencia

Guest: Mrs. Sue Rouleau

Minutes recorded by Jessica Keaton

- A. Minutes of the February 22, 2016 meeting were reviewed. Mr. Kayser made a motion to approve, Ms. Holmes seconded the motion, and minutes were approved unanimously.
- B. Mr. Racine gave an update on our school grade. The appeal has been sent to the state and we are waiting for a response at this time.
- C. SAC Budget
 - The budget was discussed regarding funds spent and funds available. Approximately \$2,000.00 will be added from unspent lead teacher dollars.
 - Mrs. Rouleau thanked the group for the funding for ESOL tutoring. Attendance is up and the students are doing well. Failure rates are reduced. She needs more dollars for April. Mr. Racine said he might help with the transportation. SAC will look at this again for May.
- D. Mock DUI is scheduled for April 8th.
- E. Prom is scheduled for April 23rd.
- F. Sharing
 1. Mr. Racine discussed the new brochure. Ms. Holmes described each section. Mr. Racine asked for feedback.
 - Ms. Scaramuzzi felt that the volunteer section could be more specific to getting more parents to volunteer. Only mentioning the Booster clubs is not specific enough. She would like to see it communicated that any parent can walk into the office any day and volunteer.
 - Mr. Kayser suggested mentioning the number of scholarships awarded and military appointments.
 - Mr. Cobb pointed out that you can't have everything included and suggested that the information be put on the website and make sure that the website is highlighted.
 - Ms. Nicolace agreed that there was little room left. She also inquired if the quotes were approved by the people who made the comments.
 - Mr. Valencia liked the idea of adding the parent/community involvement.
 - Ms. Serpa agreed the community involvement needs to be highlighted. It is very important to show people our outreach.
- G. Mr. Valencia reminded members about Financial Aide Night 3/31/16.
- H. Mr. Valencia reminded members about the last two meeting dates.

Mr. Kayser made the motion to adjourn and Ms. Serpa seconded.

Next two meetings on April 25th and May 23rd.